
As I sit here tonight, I think back on 2015 and I feel nothing but pride 
for our club.  Thirty years ago a small group sat together over a meal 
and planned a shag club.  The desire that night was to create a club 
where we could grow old together while we danced to the music we 
had grown up to love.  The music was called “BEACH MUSIC” and the

dance was “THE SHAG”.  This past August 4, I woke up with a smile on my face 
because that club was now 30 years old. For 30 years right here in Burlington, NC, 
many people did grow old together—many people did continue the dance—and 
many new people learned to love our dance.  30 years of memories, 30 years of 
friendships—and 30 years of making sure a lifestyle would be continued for many 
years to come.  It is without question, Burlington has done their part.  Each 
member of our club is helping to keep this dance and lifestyle alive and growing.
Thanks goes out to our members for all the hard work they provided for every 
event we had.  We are a busy club and it takes dedication to make each event 
successful.  Many always come to the rescue and make sure every detail is 
handled.  Please know you are appreciated.
The last month or so was very busy for our club and it does not look like we are 
slowing down at this time.  We will have our membership renewal party January 
22 at Showtime.  Please dress out in your favorite team clothing and come 
prepared to fill out your new applications for our new Secretary, Jan Burwell.  
Lorna needed a break but will be available to help Jan as she learns her new 
position.  Please remember how important it is to join during the month of 
January as a penalty will apply after January.
Many of our members will be headed to Chapel Hill in a week or so to dance at 
halftime for BREAST Cancer.  Thanks for representing our club and being there for 
Sylvia who is a breast cancer survivor.
For 20 plus years our club held a Valentine dance to benefit Meals on Wheels.  
Like all things, change must come.  Our membership voted to make a change so 
our dance this year will benefit Alamance Regional Memorial Center Charitable 
Foundation.  We are all very excited and hope each of you will go ahead and get 
those tickets and if needed, reserve those tables.  There are many opportunities to 
help with this event, please sign up with me or Stephen if you are willing to take a 
turn on the front desk.    Jim Quick and Coastline will be here to keep us on the 
dance floor all night long.  It is our largest event and probably our most important.  
Please support this cause.
Our newsletter is now being written by Tammy McDole.  Please help her with 
pictures or articles as she takes on this new task.  Thank you Kim for all the years 
you gave us great newsletters.
Remember our members on the SUNSHINE list—they need us now.  I also want to 
ask for your support as I take on another year—I am just the member talking in 
the meetings—you guys do all the rest—I am nothing without each of you.  NOW 
GO AND DO WELL.
Joan Kimbro, President
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It turns out that we have had enough 
interest in the Boston Butts!  If you 
put in an order for one (or more than 
one), they will be available for pickup 
on January 30th.  If you haven’t 
ordered yours yet, it’s

not too late – order cutoff date is January 20th.  With 
the increase in meat prices, they will be $25 each –
100% of the profits are going to BSC.  If possible, 
please plan to pay IN ADVANCE – you can pay for your 
butt(s) THIS Friday night (business meeting night) –
see Lee Neese.  Also, you will be reminded by email 
about the time to pick up your order. Rain or shine, 
you MUST pick up ON Saturday, 1/30. We have no way 
of storing or delivering your purchase – they will not 
be held.  Also, make sure you know where Amanda 
Point is (Mike Wilson’s place) – butts are being cooked 
and prepped there.  That’s 4060 M Harper Trail, 
Amanda Point, Burlington, NC.
Please contact Lee (336-228-7203) with any 
questions.
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BIRTHDAYS
Robin Bridges 1/2
Mike Gumula 1/4
Nicole Faucette 1/11
Dawn Lewis 1/11
Rena Davis 1/12
John David Sims 1/12
Joan Kimbro 1/13
Judy Smith 1/13
Mary Ann Lynch 1/14
Gail Paschall 1/14
Danny Shelton 1/14
Brenda Hair 1/16
Mary Glasgow 1/18
Joanne Pate 1/20
Andrea Loy 1/21
Pam McHone 1/21
Louise Flanigan 1/23
C.B. Kimbro 1/23
Robin Valenzuela 1/24
Chigger Woods 1/24
Scott Ursery 1/27
Amy Lynn Crawford 1/31
Anthony Valenzuela 1/31

SUNSHINE NEWS - December
• Elaine Mills mother passed away on Nov. 28.  Her sister then 

passed away unexpectedly Dec. 10.
• Carol Gammon had a very close cousin to die.
• Myron and Darlene Prevatte’s daughter was in a very serious 

car accident.  Her injuries are non-life threatening but will 
require a very long recovery period.

• Donnie Boone’s brother passed away.
• Eddy Finch was back in the hospital with continuing heart 

problems. A successful procedure was performed and no 
other major problems were found.

• Louise Flanigan continues to have problems with heart issues 
A-Fib and A-flutter.  She will be having a Heart Ablation on Jan. 
26.

• Lorna Shively will be having surgery on Jan. 13 and will be 
confined for a couple of months.

Please continue to remember these members in your thoughts 
and prayers.
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January 1 – Happy New Year 2016!

January 8 – Walker Guthrie

January 15 – Rick Turner

January 22 – Chigger Woods

January 29 – Mike Harding

February 5 – Rick Burnham

February 12 – Bobby Snyder

February 19 – John Williford

February 26 – Eldridge Meeler
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